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“The secret of change is to focus all of your energy, not on fighting the old, but on building the new.”
~Socrates

November 2014
NEWSLETTER

FROM THE MAYOR –   2014 in review. Hard to believe that 2014 is coming to an end and 2015 will be here soon!  On behalf of the Council and Staff, I want to wish you all Happy Thanksgiving, Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.  **2014 has been an exciting year for the Village.  The “new” pumps for our sewer system seem to be paying off as forecasted.  We have been able to keep the maintenance costs well below our projected budget – thank you all for your diligence (preventing the “bad” things from entering the system!).  **Our P&Z has been working very hard to construct a Municipal Code that will put many of the current ordinances items into one document that will make things easier in your search for information/rules/regulations of the City.  This is a tedious process.  P&Z is in needed of assistance (new committee members) to complete this project as well as review other P&Z related issues.  **The Lake has been busy as usual but continues to experience the unpopular “algae” issues.  The Friends of Fernan Lake have been instrumental in keeping us abreast of the situation as well as own property owners on the shoreline.  **This year we have also been the focus of a Fernan Watershed study conducted by the University of Idaho and other agencies.  We hope this program will help us determine what actions are needed by users of the lake and property owners to mitigate the toxic algae situation and preserve our lake for the future.  **This year the council has also been involved with the County to update and include the City in the County’s Emergency Mitigation Plan in case of a disaster situation. **The summer picnic was a great success and a big thank you is owed to the Acuff Family for use of their home and the great “live” music.  As the organizer’s would say: Hope to see you all next year.  **Most of you know we normally hold our monthly council meetings at the Fernan Ranger Station.  Unfortunately the facility is not always available so we have been using the breakfast area at the La Quinta motel on Sherman.  We will still post the agenda at the Ranger Station and meeting days on our website.  If the venue is changed it will be so noted.  **Our 2015 budget is in place.  Your council has been working hard to meet your needs with the current forecasted revenue; hence we have not raised the “city” taxes.  **Once again, have a great Holiday season; thank you for making our community a wonderful place to call “home”.

The Street Beat – by Heidi Acuff

What a beautiful fall we have had! As we prepare for winter, please remember to keep cars parked off the street for final street sweep and upcoming snow removal.  

Please keep speeds down in the village as we want to keep our children and pets safe. 

If you have any questions or concerns regarding our streets please feel free to call me, Heidi Acuff 208-660-9229.  Have a wonderful upcoming winter and holiday season.

NOTE: Any cars/vehicles in driveways not operable need to be removed as per ordinance 109. These type vehicles are an attractant to harborage of rodents and an attractive nuisance to our neighborhood and neighbors. In the event you have additional vehicles in your driveway that fit this description the City can and will order the removal of such vehicles. We are proud of our city and want it to protect our citizens and property values. You can find more information on this and about our City at www.fernanvillage.org.
You can reach me at:  heidi@21goldchoice.com  

SEWER RATE INCREASE

It is our responsibility to keep our sewer system in good working order.  It is important that all residents and property owners of Fernan Lake Village know that the sewer system contains pumps and that those pumps cannot process non-soluble materials.  

If any non-soluble/ non sewage type materials (some are listed below) cause a malfunction or damage to the pump it will be the property owners responsibility to pay the cost to fix the pump and/or the service call to clear the pump. 

Non soluble/non sewage related materials:

Diapers, rags, feminine products, dental floss, contraceptive devices, paper towels, bathroom wipes (towelettes), any plastics or food products.

For any additional information or clarification on our sewer system, please contact our city engineer Jim Coleman at 661-2888. 

Please let us all do our part to keep our sewer system in proper running order.

FERNAN BLOCK WATCH PROGRAM.  Help your neighbors – be on the alert for suspicious people wandering in and around our streets. If you suspect something is not right, call the County sheriff’s department.  If you need a “Block Watch Sticker” for your window or the residents list of phone numbers, contact our city clerk.  

P & Z COMMISSION

We need your help.  Looking for willing and dedicated committee members. We are developing a new Municipal Code. Our goal is to have the Municipal Code completed by the end of 2015. However, we can use some more help.  Please call the Mayor if you are interested in being part of the Planning Commission or know someone who would be a good candidate. The Planning Commission normally meets once a month on the second Monday.
We would like to send out a very special Thank You to Rita Whiteford for all her years on the Planning and Zoning Commission. Her help and insights have been invaluable to this community.
COUNCIL MEMBERS

"From Mary Ann Tierney, City Council President-- I'm always happy to add to the fall letter to the residents of Fernan.  We are all proud of our city.  Lawns and homes look good so we can be grateful to be living here.  Happy Holidays to all.

Friends of  Fernan

As liaison to the Friends of Fernan ( FLCRA)  for the Fernan Lake City Council these last few months I’ve become acquainted with a dedicated group of residents who are working hard to protect and preserve the quality of our beautiful lake and recreation area.

This group is instrumental in many of the ongoing activities and studies being done at the present time.  The toxic algae which has periodically affected our lake for the last few years is a vey visible reminder of the necessity for an organization such as this.   Finding the causes and seeking remedies for this problem is one of their main goals at the present time. Fortunately there are other entities assisting in such a large endeavor.

The University of Idaho MILES Project, led by Dr. Frank Wilhelm, has spent the past year studying our lake to try to discern the contributing factors.   A couple of findings that merit further study are the phosphorous levels and the amount of sediment flowing into the lake each year (equal to 120 dump truck loads).   U of I will continue the monitoring this year and with those results we will hopefully have more information to enable a determination of what measures need to be taken to preserve our beautiful lake.

The results and graphs of the Miles project this year are available on the website:

www.idahoecosystems.org.  

There are other agencies cooperating in these endeavors such as DEQ, KEA, Idaho State Dept. of Agriculture, etc.

Friends of Fernan goes by the acronym FLCRA and has a facebook  page which can be accessed even if you do not subscribe to facebook. www.facebook.com/flcra 

These are valuable sources of information for all of us who value the beauty of our lake and want to do all we can to assist in restoring it to its pristine quality.

Doris Hoffman

REMINDERS

We would like to remind everyone that dogs must be kept on a leash or in your yard.

Dick Jurvelin, Mayor


208-664-9221

Mary Ann Tierney


208-667-7293

Pete Job



509-710-1992

Heidi Acuff



208-660-9229

Dorris Hoffman


208-664-3554

Cindy Espe, City Clerk/Planner
208-818-9053

Please check out our website at www.fernanvillage.org for upcoming meetings and additional information.  
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